
 



 

Join The  SNO-BURNERS 
 The Most  Experienced 

Ski Club  In the East 

   The theme of this newsletter is “EXPERIENCING IT ALL” in other words seeing, getting,       
and enjoying all that the SNO-BURNERS have to offer. Although we are  predominately a ski  
club, we also get involved with other forms of leisure and entertainment. This issue will convey  
to you what we do and how we go about achieving our program  

 Pictured above are just some of the activities and events that we offer to our members. Come                                   
join us and maybe we can add a photo of you with our members enjoying your favorite or    
unique activity, hobby or special interest.   
 ON THE COVER  
 Summit at Steamboat Springs Colorado 2007  
 Day at the races Belmont Park, NY 2007  
 Private yachting at recent Summerfest  
 Whitney M. Young football classic Giant Stadium tailgate party. 
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 WINTER ROUNDUP: 
       Season started out with 
       Early Warmup @ Snowmass, Summit @ Steamboat Springs,  
      Winterfest @ Loon Mtn. and  Spring Fling @ Big Sky 
 
  5 
 CALENDAR:  
       Loaded with new places and events. 
      6 
     SPECIAL FEATURE: 
          We take a closer look at some of our members who 
           show us that they are more then just ski bums. 
 
  8 
    JR. BURNERS  
         Tell us what they have been doing during the year  on and off the slopes. 
 
  9  
 NON SKI EVENTS & ACTIVITIES [experiencing it all] 
        All the other things that take place during the year that you may not be aware of. 
        An invitation to golf 
 
  12 
 MEMORIAM 
        Recognition, support and condolences to our members that lost loved ones this year. 
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Greetings Everyone,  
As another season comes a close, allow me to 
welcome our “NEW” and invite our “Old 
Friends” to renew their membership to the Sno-
burners family for the 2008 season. Our member-
ship year begins July 01, 2007. Renew your 
membership now!  And get ready for a prodigious 
2008 season to come. 
The fun begins in July with our family day picnic 
at Rockland State park. Summerfest takes us to 

the beaches in sunny Nassau Bahamas. As the saying goes 
“whatever happens at Summerfest this year stays … .in Nassau”. 
Mark your calendar in September for our annual Whitney Young 
Football Classic and Tailgate party. Bring an appetite and a chair in 
the bag. In moving forward to December, ski improvement other-
wise known as “tune-up” week moves to “Winter Park” in Colo-
rado. In January, AMCC 2008 celebrates NBS 35th Anniversary in 
“Breckenridge” Colorado. This AMCC 2008 Activity package al-
lows you to ski several mountains – Vail, Arapahoe Basin, Key-
stone and Beaver Creek. In February, Eastern Regional Winterfest 
takes us up to “Mount St. Anne” in Quebec, Canada. Next stop in 
our ski season take us to Europe, “Brides Les Baines” in France.  
 
In reaching out to everyone’s voice, we are also, planning a ski 
weekend at Sugarbush, Vt. And let’s not forget our day trip to 
Mount Snow on January 05, and Spring Fling to Lake Tahoe, Ne-
vada in April. 
 
At a glance of this past year’s Summit at Steamboat in Colorado 
brought 94 inches of fresh powdered snow during our stay. We 
were pleasantly surprised with first-ever NBS gift of “terry-cloth bath 
robes”. The week was filled with a choice of parties for any genera-
tion and some of the best skiing in the west. We closed the week 
with our signature “pot luck” dinner, where folks reminisces their 
techniques on the mountain.  
 
Kudos goes out to Adrian Poinsette aka “Point”, for his breakout 
performance as a trip leader to Big Sky, Montana. More kudos goes 
out the Sno-Burners’ Board of Directors for all their support and 
efforts throughout the year. We welcome Stephen Kirkland as our 
newest board member and trip director. Lastly, kudos goes out to 
all Sno-Burners for supporting NBS Summits, Eastern Regional 
activities and for those folks for purchasing our titled sponsor Su-
baru cars. Sno-Burners Ski & Sports was selected the Eastern Re-
gion “Champion” award. 
 
In closing we are always looking for Sno-burners to volunteer some 
of their time to coordinate an event or “to Run” a trip. We have 
training manuals and in most cases we will pair you with someone 
with similar experience.  
 
Always, thank you for your Support. 
Maxine Spence 
President 
Sno-Burners Ski & Sports Association 
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   A fter being away for ten 
years, the Sno-Burners returned 
to Big Ski Resort to the delight 
and excitement of the members 
that went on the previous trip 
knowing that there had been 
many changes to the resort and 

the surrounding area. Believe me it is hard to put into 
words the wonders of Big Sky, the comradeship of the 
skiers, the getting together for breakfast, happy hours and 
late evening gatherings that included a lot of chatting 
card playing and discussion of the day’s activities. Just 
the sight of the majestic mountain peak is enough to 
really get the adrenalin flowing. There were many 
changes at the base, new condos and hotels were every-
where. Quite frankly, some of those buildings just got in 
the way of our egress to the lifts.   We were glad to see 
that with all the restoration to the hotel, the great bear 
was still in the lobby to greet us as we wondered in. 
    It had not snowed at 
Big Ski for quite some-
time when we arrived it 
was blessed with 30 
inches of beautiful 
spring snow.  We spent 
the first day getting use 
to the lack of oxygen 
and testing the spring 
snow.  Many tried skiing the bowls and found out the 
mountain was offering terrains that should not be messed 
with. On the third day “To the top” was the cry.  Some 
came down via the gondola and some braved the trails 
down.  We had three days of glee and than the first rain 

and freeze occurred.  The hotshots, ran out early in the 
morning to find corduroy and crude which chased them 
back in after two runs. The seasoned skiers waited until 
late morning when they knew the snow would soften to 
favorable conditions. 
  We turned evening dining into after ski events at vari-
ous eateries where skiers from the various eastern clubs 
met and later found a suitable place for all to gather after 
the dinner hour.  For many it was like a reunion with 
those skiers we had not seen for quite some time on re-
cent ski trips.  A group of ladies, that are members of the 
Sno-Burners, nicknamed themselves “The Silver Foxes”. 
The group consisted of ladies that have accumulated 
more than 25 years of 
skiing together. Later 
in the week, members 
of the Sno-Burners 
joined in the lobby 
with members of the 
other clubs for a happy 
hour of wine, music 
and snacks. Those 
clubs that were staying 
in condos invited us to their pot luck dinners at the end of 
the week. 
   By the end of the week the snow was gone, the help 
had disappeared, the main restaurant in the hotel had 
closed down and we were ready to head home.  It seems 
we brought the snow and we took the snow with us when 
we left. 
I for one look forward to going back again one day.  We 
have been at the beginning of the season and at the end.  
Next time we can go mid-season.  

SKIING The SKY 

  WINTERFEST 2007 The Mountain 
Club on Loon Resort Spa and Confer-
ence Center Loon, New Hampshire was 
a new location for many of us. Yes!, we 
had  a good amount of snow and sun-
shine to go with it. Our welcome party 
was hosted by several restaurants from 

the town of Loon that showcased samples of their cuisine 
to invite our folks 
to dine in town. 
Al though  our 
numbers for Win-
t e r f e s t  w e r e 
smaller this year 
the racing partici-
pation was good 
for the adults and 

the 70 plus youth that attended. In sum-
mation the weekend was a success, 
Loon is a nice mountain to ski and the 
hospitality was impressive including 
the free transportation into town until 
2:00 A.M. and the fact I must person-
ally say the transportation staff would 

pass on to the next shift Winterfest members that had not 
yet returned to the 
m o u n t a i n  a n d 
where you were to 
be picked up. Now 
that's service.  
    
 Diane Moizio 
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EARLY SEASON WARMUP @ SNOWMASS CO. 
 
Let it snow! 
  Let it snow! 
   Let it snow! 
 

   Early season/Ski Improvement week took place at 
Snowmass, 
Colorado 
in Decem-
ber 2007. 
Although 
the trip 
was spon-
sored by 
the Eastern 
Region, 
the other 
regions 
were well represented by members of over 30 clubs.      
   The ski conditions were great for those that just came 

to enjoy an early 
ski excursion or 
came to partake of 
the various levels 
of lessens that 
were offered. We 
were able to obtain 
awesome pricing 
for NBS custom 
clinics with some 
of the mountains 

top instructors. The Never Ever/Novice Program which 
is FREE included – 3 day lift tickets, lessens and rent-
als for those individuals that have never been on the 
boards. As usual, the après-ski events were enjoyed by 
those that squeeze in, while the evening events com-
bined conversation, raffles and of course learning the 
dance steps from dif-
ferent parts of the 
country. Early Sea-
son/Ski Improvement 
week is always a 
great way to kick off 
the season it puts you 
in the ski mood, 
helps you get in 
shape and gives you 
access to lessons before you get into the real steeps and 
deeps of mid season. Although we are now in the sum-
mer season, remember to save your pennies because 
there will be another early trip next December.  

SUMMIT @ STEAMBOAT, COLORADO 
 

Summit 2007 at Streamboat under the direction of our 
NBS President 
Rose Pickrum 
was a skier’s 
dream. By the end 
of our summit 
week, 94th inches 
of fresh deep 
powder snow cov-
ered the town of 
Steamboat. The 
Après parties 
were designed to please everyone, summit goers had a 

choice “Old School” 
aka “Generation 
Now and Then” or 
“New School” aka 
as “Generation X”.  
Monday night was 
one hot steaming 
night for those folks 
who visited 
“Steamboat Straw-

berry Springs” as the saying goes what happens in 
Streamboat stays in Streamboat. Moving on to Tuesday 
evening set the tone for our Eastern Region highly spirited 
“Block Party” that rocked the house at the Steamboat 
Grand Resort hotel. To 
slow it down just a 
notch for the sold out 
NBS gala on Wednes-
day evening proved to 
be a big success for 
the Sno Burners Ski & 
Sports to walk away 
with the Eastern Re-
gional “Champion” 
award.  
Our signature “Pot Luck” dinner party closed the week on 
Friday evening. A great time was had by all summit trav-
elers. 
   See Ya! In 2008, Breckenridge, Colorado for the biggest 
anticipated celebration, AMCC NBS 35th mini-summit. 
Let’s get ready for the biggest party ever.  
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Sno-burners 2007  -  2008 Calendar 
 

Date   Event/Activity  Location   Point of Contact 
 

July 14   Annual Picnic   Rockland State Park  Family Day 
 

Aug. 9   Summerfest     
   Nassau    Bahamas WI   Diane Moizio 
 

Sept. 15  Whitney M. Young 
   Football Classic &  Giant Stadium 
   Tailgate Party   Rutherford NJ   Maxine Spence 
 

Dec. 1 – 8  Ski Improvement 
   Week    Winter Park CO   TBD 
 

Dec.   Holiday Party   TBD    John Bland 
 

      **** [2008] **** 
 

Jan. 5   Mount Snow 
   Day Trip   Mount Snow VT   Tony Jenkins 
 

Jan. 12 – 19  NBS AMCC 2008  Breckenridge CO  Maxine Spence 
 

FEB. 2  -  10  NAGANO   Japan    Stephen Kirkland 
 

Feb. TBD  Sugarbush Weekend  Sugarbush, VT   Jackie Hyatt 
 

Feb. 28 – Mar. 2 ER Winterfest 2008 
   Mt. Saint Anne   Quebec, Canada  Diane Moizio 
 

Mar.   Ski Europe   France    Horace Barker 
 

April   Spring Fling   Lake Tahoe NV   Adrian Poinsette 
 

July 15   Christmas in July  Atlantic City NJ  John Collette 
 
 
 

¤    Golf Outings       Freager Williams 
   Novice thru Expert  TBD    Horace Barker 
 
¤    Bowling Day   Harlem Lanes   Freestyle 
 
¤    Theater Night   On / Off Broadway      
       Email Alert   John Bland 
 
¤    Riis Beach   Brooklyn NY    
       Email Alert   Freestyle 
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ACHIEVEMENT  & GOALS SET BY MEMBERS 
STAYING PHYSICALLY FIT 
 
   D uring the 80’s and 90’s the communication industry 
was going through a rebirth and a great deal of uncertainty.  
Jan worked for what was known as New York Telephone 
Company (Ma Bell).  For her the “writing was on the wall” 
and she knew that her time was short at the company.  She 
started looking around for something else that she wanted 
to do.  About 1999 the thought came to her that by marry-
ing what she loved (physical fitness), and the up and com-
ing new service occupation of Physical Fitness Personal 
Training, would be her future.  The occupation itself was 
not new but offering the service to the masses was new.  
She spoke to a number of people in the field of sports con-
ditioning including a fellow skier, Marietta Arenberg.  She 
was told about a program at Marymount College of New 
York that would give her the skills she needed for Physical 
Fitness Personal Training.  By going to school at night, and 
working full time during the day she managed to complete 
the course. Completing the course work was no easy task 
and she came up against obstacles she could not even 
imagine when she started.  Just as she was completing her 
courses, she was down sized from the company.  In May of 
2001 she took the national exam for Personal Trainer and 
Group Fitness Instructor and graduated from school in 
June of 2002.  In October of 2002 her business “Personal 
Quality Fitness” was born. 
   Starting a business was a challenge.  She had never set 
up a business before and all kinds of paperwork had to be 
completed, researched and filed with the proper agencies.  
Her previous experience with Junior Achievement and 
business background helped a whole lot. 
   Now, five years later, she is going strong and just about 
met all her personal goals.  She learned the ins and outs of 
the business by starting out working in a gym. She is still 
learning, and everyday is a learning experience.  She has 
been able to experience longevity with some clients during 
the five years, and has just obtained a year long contract 
from the New York City Department of Parks. ?  
 

PERSONAL QUALITY FITNESS 

Phone: 718-981-3304 
jfbayland@aol.com JAN FOSTER  

ACE Certified Personal Trainer  
Nutritional Specialist 

20 Bay Street Landing 
Staten Island, NY 

LAW ENFORCEMENT  
INNOVATOR 
  
   The Sno-Burners are proud to 
announce that The Grand Council 
of Guardians, a NYS wide African-
American Law Enforcement Or-
ganization, selected Linda Reynolds 
along with several other ladies for 
being Phenomenal Women in Law 
Enforcement.   
   Linda  was the first African-American Woman in 
the history of the USA to be appointed Chief Deputy 
Sheriff/ Under Sheriff.  Her appointment took place 
in 1990.  She was awarded a plaque on March 23, 
2007.  They especially alluded to her being the per-
sonal escort for Mohammed Ali during his two day 
visit following the WORLD TRADE CEN-
TER tragedy and for a career full of firsts and the 
many improvements she was responsible for in the 
NYC Sheriffs Office.  

NAACP YOUTH LEADER 
  
   Long time Sno-Burner Bea Toliver from Hunting-
ton, Long Island has been the area 's NAACP Youth 

Director for quite a few years. Her 
community contributions in 
this position has meant a lot 
of  hours spent with the youth in 
developing and executing pro-
grams for them and making the 
overall community know that their 
youth are positive civic, cultural 
and educational role models. Be-
sides long hours of advisement, 

Bea has been able to include her husband on many 
trips to serve as chaperones and provide personal 
funds to youth who don't have the means to partici-
pate. For her efforts her youth have won local and 
district NAACP Talent Shows known as ACT-SO. 
From there, the youth have participated at the Annual 
NAACP Conventions held all over the United 
States.  Her youth have won national honors, money 
awards and scholarships in the arts, music, science 
and oratorical presentations.   
    Congratulations for past efforts and continued suc-
cess with the youth in the future as you head to the 
NAACP Convention in July in Detroit, Michigan.  
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RETIRING NATIONAL PRESIDENT 
  

   A fter twenty-one years as 
national president of Imman-
uel  Lutheran College 
(Greensboro, NC) Alumni 
Association, Doris Bailey-
Reavis is stepping down 
from that position. Under her 
leadership, Doris has seen 
the alumni grow in member-

ship and provide annual cash donations to the local Lu-
theran Church in Greensboro. It has also provided schol-
arships to local youth in Greensboro. When integration 
occurred in the 1960's,  and the location of A &T Col-
lege and Bennett College next door, Immanuel Lutheran 
College was forced to close its doors. A & T College 
soon became a university and purchased the land to ex-

pand its campus. The association with its local graduates 
and persistent interaction with A & T University officials 
was able to have dedication ceremonies and place a monu-
ment on the A &T campus last fall, where Immanuel Lu-
theran College's Administration Building once stood. 
    After retiring from her administrative assistant position 
with Southern Westchester BOCES, Doris became 
more active in her church;  became president of the local 
NAACP;  board member of Port Chester Carver Center, 
Human Development Services, Council of Community 
Services,  and a member of the League of Women Vot-
ers,  NYNEX Community Advisory Board,  Westchester 
County District Attorney's Community Relations Commit-
tee; secretary for the Sno-Burners; and treasurer of a 
newly formed African American committee concerned 
about their local presence. 
    Thanks Doris for your continued commitment to help-
ing others.  
  
 

TRACI NICOLE JONES 
 

   I n the fall of 2003 Traci joined the JTL Intermediate School indoor competing Color guard, 
members of the World Guard International.  During the competing season the guard won several 
chapter competitions in Pennsylvania and New Jersey.  The guard consisted of 28 girls and 3 
boys who performed dance movements while spinning rifles, flags and sabers to music in a 4 
minute routine called “New Era.”  By the end of the competing season the guard had won the 
2004 TIA Chapter 2 Championships and placed 3rd in the Tournament Indoor Championships in 
Wildwood. 
   The next year the middle school guard was cancelled and Traci, only an eighth grader, was 
moved up to the high school guard who were in Scholastic A class in the fall of 2004. The guard consisted of 18 girls 
and 2 boys in the show called “Three Babies” by Sinead O’ Connor. The guard traveled throughout Pennsylvania and 
New Jersey, and also went to Syracuse, NY, Boston, Massachusetts, Tampa, Florida and most importantly, Dayton, 
Ohio. They were WGI South Brunswick Regional Scholastic A Champions, WGI Northeast Power Regional Scho-
lastic A Champions, WGI Tampa Regional Scholastic A Silver Medalists, WGI Boston Regional Scholastic A Final-
ists, MAIN Scholastic A Champions, TIA Chapter 2 Scholastic Open Champions, and WGI World Championships 
Scholastic A Bronze Medalists. Also on May 23, 2005 the guard was asked to perform at the Pennsylvania Capitol, 
an invitation from Representative Mario Scavello. 
   In 2005-06 our Scholastic Open the team consisted of 22 girls and 3 boys in a show called “Adagio for Leaves.” 
The team was WGI Mid-Atlantic Power Regional Scholastic Open Finalists, WGI Tampa Power Regional Scholastic 
Open Champions, MAIN Scholastic Open Champions, TIA All Chapter Championships Scholastic Open Champi-
ons, and WGI World Championships Scholastic Open Finalists. The team was then promoted to Scholastic World.  

   In our 2006-07 season, our Scholastic World the team added some participants from 
the JTL A guard giving us 26 girls and 2 boys ranging from 7th-12th grade. The show was 
called “The Shining” based on the Jack Nicholson movie. The team was WGI South 
Brunswick Regional Finalists, WGI Tampa Power Regional Finalists, MAIN Scholastic 
World Champions, and TIA All Chapter Scholastic World Champions. Unfortunately at 
the WGI World Championships in Dayton, Ohio the team fell one place short of finals, 
but as we all know, there is always next year.  
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   I n January, a group of  Jr. 
Burners (consisting of twenty 
three adults and youth) traveled  to 
Winter Park, Colorado to ski and 
snowboard in the Rockies. In addi-
tion to spending quality time on 

the snow, they received three days of intensive ski in-
struction. After a long day on their skis or boards, the 
youth were able to enjoy the health facilities that was 
located right on site taking time to ease sore muscles in 
the hot tub,  release tension in the sauna or go for a re-
freshing swim in the pool.  
The group also enjoyed a communal pot-luck supper 
where everyone con-
tributed a dish to the 
feast. Rumor has it 
that the cuisine was 
quite an international 
layout with entries 
from different cul-
tures and ethnic back-
grounds. Game nights 
were also part of the evening of camaraderie containing 
Bid Whist tournaments that got quite intense.  
   Sight seeing and shopping was on the agenda for the 
week as well as the older group accompanied with their 
chaperones were able to experience a little of Winter 
Park night life.  
It seems the group was so impressed with the trip that 
they designed and produced T-shirts to commemorate 
the trip and distributed them to all that attended. The 
Sno-Burners Ski Club that helps to sponsor the Jr. 
Burners are always concerned about injuries on trips 

and events, however the 
group was able to report 
that there were no inju-
ries or illnesses during 
the trip. All the youth 
agreed that it was a very 
cool trip and they are 
making plans to attend 
the NBS Summit next 
season.   

   While we are thrilled to see our youth make strides in 
their social development and group dynamics,  we are 
also happy and proud at this time to announce the 
graduation of some of the youth that have put just as 
much effort into their scholastic endeavors. 
Kyle Mallory Johnson  Ashley Alvarez and Anasia 
Washington from high, while Bryant Jackson gradu-
ated from middle school. Congratulations to all of you 
and best wishes for you in your new school.  

JR. BURNERS 
TRAVEL  

TO  
COLORADO 

 

 THE  
SNO-BURNERS SKI & SPORTS ASSOC. 

Will Host Their  
ANNUAL PICNIC 

At 
ROCKLAND STATE PARK 

ROCKLAND, NY 
Parking Lot #5 

July 14 2007  
10:00 A.M. 

 
 

### RAIN DATE JULY 15 2007 ### 

Relax and enjoy the 
scenery & serenity of 
the outdoors  
 
 
COME & ENJOY 
 
GOOD FOOD 
FISH FRY 
GRILLED  
  DOGS 
  BURGERS 
  SODA 
  FRUITS 
 
GAMES 
  VOLLY BALL 
  BASKETBALL 
  SOFTBALL 
  BIKING 
   (bring your bike) 
 
DIRECTIONS: 
 
Major Deagan to I87 north 
Exit 11 US-9W NYACK 
Merge onto Hogh Avenue 
Left onto Highland Avenue 
(Continue US-9W)  
Right turn at 
Rockland Lake Road 
Sharp left onto  
Rockland Lake Road 
Drive straight into parking lot 
#5 
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   F rom the first cold day in the fall season, usually in 
November skiers thoughts immediately turn to visions of 
the white fluffy stuff called snow. These thoughts usually 
prevail until the first warm day of 
spring when the snow on the moun-
tain turns to mush and the base 
lodge becomes a quagmire. Now the 
question becomes, what sport do 
those skiers think about as they try 
to avoid the wife’s honey-do list.  
The Sno-Burners thoughts turn to 
the “Sport of Kings” and their an-
nual outing to Belmont Park in 
Queens, NY. This was the third year 
the club hosted the event to the delight of the past partici-
pants and a crop of new comers that attended for the first 
time. With the numbers growing each year, there were 
approximately fifty members and their guest that came 
out to enjoy the excitement of the sport. The day is 
planned to coin-side with the running of the Kentucky 
Derby; however other activities caused it to be delayed 

until the Saturday of the 
Preakness.  
   Again the attire for the 
day was big fancy hats for 
the ladies, and bowties and 
straw hats for the gentle-
men. This year as usual, we 
had a sumptuous buffet and were seated in the center of 
the club house which is comparable to being on the fifty 
yard line at a football game. With an open view of the 
entire track, we could see the parade of horses prior to 
each race; the real racing aficionados could go down to 
the paddock and really get close and personal with the 
ponies. 
   It was interesting to observe that actual betting among 
the group ranged from coming out to enjoy the day and 
not betting, to those individuals that could not wait to get 

to the windows to place their bets. 
Betting on the horses is a risky 
business but some of our members 
have it down to a science by betting 
to win, place or show they seemed 
to win a little something on most of 
the races. Again being on the same 
day that the Preakness ran at Pim-
lico Park most stayed to watch that 
race on the big screen. 
   Although it was overcast all day, 

the day turned out to be delightful as the rain held off 
until after all the races were completed. We must thank 
Horace Barker for putting in the extra effort to make the 
arrangements for a splendid day of racing for the organi-
zation. We hope that at the end of ski season next year 
that the “Sport of Kings” attracts more Sno-Burner skiers 
to Belmont.              

DAY AT THE RACES 

             THE FLAME     9 



 

   S ummertime which 
is synonymous with va-
cation-time is that time 
of year when it seems 
that the hot winds have 
blown everyone to the 
far corners of the globe. 

People are traveling to the beach, golf course, hiking in 
the mountains and literally seeing the world. When La-
bor Day finally gets here, that is the sig-
nal for the Sno-Burners to bring their 
member back home. Our first event of 
the fall season is the Whitney M. Young 
Football Classic held at Giant Stadium 
at the Meadowlands in Rutherford, NJ. 
Every year it seems that the same two 
teams play each other usually Morgan 
State and somebody. At times the game 
and score can be quite lopsided. This year there will be 

two new teams in the fray 
North Carolina Central Uni-
versity vs. Elizabeth City 
State University will it make 
a difference? Well if by 
chance you think that I am 
trying to tell you something, 
you’re right. 

   You see it does not matter 
who plays or which team 
wins because it’s all about 
the tailgate party. Yes that’s 
right I said it the tailgate 
party makes the day. Usually 
the game starts at four 
o’clock in the afternoon the 
Sno-Burners dispatch their space savers to the parking lot at 

ten o’clock in the morning and they encounter 
groups that have been there since eight 
o’clock. It’s like buying a house it’s all about 
location, location, location you have to be in 
the right spot for all the action.  
   You can tell the serious players by the size 
of the grill and the dining arrangements. Grills 
range in size from a small table-top to those 
that must be towed by an SUV. Table arrange-

ment can be a plate on your lap to banquet sized tables with 
candelabras. You will find some groups that get there so 
early they serve breakfast, lunch and dinner and then come 
back for a post-game snack that may last until eleven 
o’clock at night. Well since you asked, on a scale of 1 to 10, 
the Sno-Burners would be about an 8. If you have never 
been to a football classic contact Maxine Spence for infor-
mation and come help the Sno-Burners kickoff another sea-
son but keep one thing in mind it’s all about the tailgate.          
 

WHITNEY M. YOUNG JR. 
FOOTBALL CLASSIC 

   SUMMERFEST 2006 was our 
last year in sizzling South Beach 
Miami, Florida; next year the fes-
tivities will convene at Nassau in 
the Bahamas. This time around 
we were able to procure accom-

modations at the beautiful Eden Roc resort which is 
located right on the beach.  
   The side lawn was the location for the welcome party 
where we meet and greet those individuals that we 
have not seen since 
Winterfest or last 
years Summerfest fest. 
With the music pump-
ing at a fever pitch, we 
even had the hotel 
staff dancing and gy-
rating on the sidelines. 
   The barbeque was 
held at a beautiful 
pool area which at the Eden Roc is located on top of 
the hotel restaurant. 
The weekend festivities included competitive games 
which were a lot of fun but you could tell that some of 

the competitors were really getting into it.  
“Well let me tell you”, and this 
is the opinion of this writer the 
highlight of the weekend was 
the bathing suit contest to 
choose the best male and fe-
male entries. Believe me the 
temperature on the pool deck 
was sizzling but I am sure the 

bathing suits that were modeled in the contest caused the 
thermometer to climb a few degrees. 
The prizes and raffles that were given 
will make great mementos of the trip. 
    The boat ride that we had all to our-
selves was a sellout with non stop music 
and dancing. I would say that a good 
time was had by all. Do to an all-out 
effort; the boat ride was a sellout 
thereby allowing us to have the boat to 
ourselves. With non stop music and 
dancing, this was just what was needed 
to put the final touches on a fabulous Summerfest.  
 

SUMMERFEST 
SIZZLES 

IN 
MIAMI 
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Sno-Burners Ski & Sports Association 
Supports 

The New York Urban League 
Whitney M. Young, Jr. 

Football Classic 
 

NORTH CAROLINA CENTRAL UNIVERSITY 
 

         VS 
 

ELIZABETH CITY STATE UNIVERSITY 
 

Saturday, September 15th, 2007 
 

Sno-Burners 
Tailgate Party Starts at 11:00 A.M. 

In Parking Lot 16 E Between Stadium Entrance Gates C & D 
 

Game Time: 3:00 P.M.                                            Ticket Price:  $40.00 
Include: Lite Refreshments, Juices, Sodas & Beer  

 

Make Checks/Money Orders Payable to: Sno-Burners Ski & Sports Association 
   

Event Coordinators: Adrian “Point” Poinsette 
             Glory Lemons 
   Diane Moizio  

                 

Mail Payment to: Maxine Spence  
                              784 Columbus Avenue Apt # 11G 

                              New York, NY 10025 -5923 
      (212) 666-5363 Evenings before 10:30 PM 
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ANYONE UP FOR GOLF? 
 
   I n our effort to position our club as a total leisure 
and entertainment organization, we have addressed the 
interest of some members in the sport of golf. Two 
summers ago we embarked on a program of instruction 
for those members that wished to learn the fundamen-
tals of the sport. Freager Williams, one of our estab-
lished members who is interested in golf set up group 
lessons at the Gunhill Driving Range located on Gun-
hill Road in the Bronx. From what I understand, les-
sons are also given at Moshula Park also in the Bronx; 
and Randall’s Island in Manhattan. 
   He was successful in getting members who showed 
interest enrolled in beginner lessons. Some of those 
members are on the verge of moving up to the interme-
diate level. If a continued interest surfaces, a develop 

 
 
 
mental program can be established at one or all of the 
above mentioned locations. The establishment of golf out-
ings and tournaments, would give the organization not 
only another opportunity for social interaction and cama-
raderie, it could also be an opportunity for fundraising. 
Wouldn’t it be great to have competition between clubs 
like we do on the slopes?  
   If you are interested our golf committee consisting of 
Horace Barker and Freager Williams are waiting for your 
call and are willing and able to assist you with your in-
quiries. You can contact Horace at [212] 230-3645 during 
the day.        



 

 
 
IN MEMORIAM 
 
IRMA FOSTER 
   Irma Foster, the mother of Janice 
Foster passes away suddenly on May 
10 2007 in Turro California. Mrs. 
Foster’s remains were cremated and 
during a memorial service on May 
21, 2007, her ashes were sprinkled in 
the Pacific Ocean joining those of her 
predeceased husband Philip. She is 
mourned by daughter Janice, son Phil 
his wife and two grandchildren. 
 
BARBARA RANDELL JAMES 
   Barbara Randall James, one of the 
Williams sisters well known among 
Sno-Burner members passed away 
after a brief illness in May 2007. Fu-
neral services were held at Our Lady 
of Refuse church in Brooklyn on May 
17, 2007 Burial took place at Ever-
green Cemetery. 
  
JAMES A. SKELTON 
   James A. Skelton father of Janie 
Hankerson passed away on March 7, 
2007 at the JFK Hartwyck Edison 
Estates Care Center in Edison NJ. He 
lived to be Ninety Seven years and 
three days. Although Janie is not a 
member of the Sno-burners, she is 
muched loved by many of our mem-
bers that wish to send their condo-
lences and help to ease her grief. 
Services were held at Skelton A.M.E. 
Church on March 11, 2007. He is 
mourned by two daughters, two sons, 
one brother, six grand’s and two 
great-grand’s. 
 
 
 
Rest eternal grant to them, O Lord: 
And let light perpetual shine upon them.  
 
May their soul, and the souls of all the de-
parted, through the mercy of God, rest in 
peace. Amen.    

 
 
 

SNO-BURNERS SKI & SPORTS ASSOC. 
 

GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETINGS 
Held quarterly on the 3rd 

THURSDAY 
of the month 

DATE:           September TBA 
TIME:   7:00 P.M. 
LOCATION:  Baton Rough Restaurant 
 

Come out and support YOUR CLUB 
JOIN A COMMITTEE: 

 
 
Adult racing    John Reavis 
General Activities   John Bland 
Membership & Hospitality  Jackie Hyatt 
Public Relations & Newsletter Jim Powell 
Nordic     Elijah Bell(temp) 
Safety     by Committee 
Trip      Stephen Kirkland 
Youth  (Jr. Burners)     Elijah Bell 
 

Light refreshments will be served 
  
 
Pictured below are members at a recent General Membership 
 Meeting  at the Baton Rough Restaurant in Harlem, NY.  
At these meetings the  board of directors entertain suggestions 
 from the membership that  are present as to the selection of trips, 
 activities and events that  will take place in the upcoming year. 
 Come out and join us and  be part of the decisions.  
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SNO-BURNER SURVEY & MEMBERSHIP PROFILE 
 

 
NAME ___________________________________________  HOME PHONE   __________________ 
ADDRESS  _______________________________________________________ APT. _____________ 
        ________________________________________ BUS. PHONE  _____________________ 
   
Birthday  —  Mth/Day   ___/___  Marital Status   M  S   Occupation   _________________________ 
 
Income Level  ( x 1000) 0  -  24   25  -  49   50  -  75 75  - 100 100  + 
 
Education Level HS  Under-Grad  Grad  Doctorate    
 
Type of winter activity SKIING       SNOWBOARDING  NORDIC OTHER  _____________________      
 
ABILITY: [Check one] 
_____BEGINNER   _____NOVICE  ______INTERMEDIATE  ______ADVANCED 
 
_____EXPERT     _____ELITE  ______INTERESTED IN RACING? 
 
OTHER INTEREST: [Check appropriate interests] 
 
___SWIMMING ____HORSEBACK RIDING ____WHITE WATER RAFTING ____JOGGING 
___ICE SKATING ____ROLLER SKATING ____PICNIC&CAMPING ____TENNIS 
___DISCO-DANCING ____THEATER PARTIES OTHER [explain]  _____________________ 
 
CLUB PARTICIPATION: [Check appropriate level or levels] 
___GENERAL MEMBER ____COMMITTEE PARTICIPATION* [Which?]__________ 
___SKI TRIPS ONLY   __________________________________________________ 
___OTHER  __________________________________________________________ 
 
SUGGESTIONS: 
 
*COMMITTEES: RACING,  SAFETY,  NEWSLETTER,  TRIP,        FUND-RAISING,  
 GENERAL ACTIVITIES,  YOUTH,  MEMBERSHIP 
 
 

FISCAL YEAR   starts JULY 1 through JUNE 30 of following year 
DUES ARE BEING ACCEPTED FOR THE 2007-2008 SEASON. PLEASE SEND IN YOUR DUES AS  
SOON AS POSSIBLE IN ORDER TO EXPEDITE PLANNING AND TRIP ARRANGEMENTS 
 
 

Sno-Burners Ski Club 
DUES STRUCTURE 
Dues are paid by all members age 18+ 
 $45 - new member rate 
 $35 - renewal rate 
 $70 - new couple rate        
 $55 - couple renewal rate   
      

IF YOU MISS PAYING DUES FOR  
ONE YEAR, YOU MUST PAY NEW 
MEMBER RATES TO REJOIN. 
 
If you have any questions about the mem- 
bership dues, please contact Membership 
Chairperson, Jackie S. Hyatt at 
[201] 487-1098 

Make your check out to: - “SNO-BURNERS SKI & SPORTS ASSOCIATION, INC.” Mail to 
 
  Mrs. Jackie S. Hyatt   
  174 Stanley Place  Hackensack, NJ 07601    email snoburners@snoburners.org 

2 Adults living in 
   same household 
 (one 

 



 


